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samhallsvetenskapliga forskningsradet: 1987 (in the unnumbered serial
Brytpunkt). 127 pp. Sw.

Many interesting papers were read, of relevance for everybody thinking
of or already working with database programmes in archaeology. But here
it is necessary to give only a few quotations of relevance for NAA. Folke
Sandgren emphasizes that the computerized LIBRIS base gives only the
bibliographical information of the title page. Retrieval from this base thus
gives only the most superficial information about Swedish books. It is still
necessary to do the heavy bibliographical work in the traditional way, and
it is very important for the humanistic disciplines that it be done.

Jan-Eric Malmquist discusses the base Artikel-sok, an offshot of printed
bibliographies serving the public libraries with information about articles in
newspapers and periodicals. But it only covers about 50 per cent of journals
classified as cultural journals, and consequently archaeologists would be in
a bad way if Artikel-sok were the only tool available.

A paper by Tore Ahlback treats difficulties of establishing a thesaurus for
the humanities, and he points out that proper indexing in the humanities
is a very problematic business, certainly a matter familiar to the editors of
NAA.

In a comment, Mats Cavallin emphasizes the necessity of a deep indexing
of databases serving the humanities and that this requirement is not fulfilled
‘in the bases serving the national bibliographies of the public libraries.

In Sweden, an initiative Svensk tidskriftsutredning (Investigation of

Swedish journals), STURE, has been taken to analyse the possibili-
ties of creating a better instrument for the retrieval of articles newspapers
and journals on a national bibliographical basis. The aim is to concentrate
resources, and that the new database should be able to serve both the pub-
lic libraries and the scientific need for a bibliographical service. One of the
Swedish NAA editors, Agneta Akerlund, has participated in some meetings
as the representative of Riksantikvarieambetet, Stockholm. The address of
the investigation is STURE, Bibliotekstjanst AB, Box 200, S-221 00 Lund,
Sweden.

In Denmark, a corresponding initiative has been taken and a report pub-
lished, Dansk artikelindeks og forskningens behov for artikelregistrering.
(Danish article index and the need of an article register in research).
Copenhagen: Bibliotekscentralen: 1987 (= DANDOK-notater 9).

A’'number of measures have to be taken if such an article database is
to fulfil the requirements of the humanistic disciplines; most important,
perhaps, that all relevant journals and serials be included, and that deep
indexing be deployed, based on thesauri created by the relevant disciplines












































